Cultural & Leisure Stakeholder Meeting
Ivanhoe College, North Street, Ashby de la Zouch LE65 1HX
Thursday 23 February 2017
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Minutes
	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1.
2.

3.

4.

5.

6.
7.


	Introductions and welcome 
John Richardson welcomed everyone to the meeting and gave an overview for the benefit of newcomers.

Apologies 

Approval of minutes 
Minutes approved
Matters arising from minutes:
a) Update on proposal to the Ashby Arts Festival Committee for art project for the green wall
· Agreement in place on the provision of blank art boards along the car park wall. A decision will be required for the area around the door. Consideration will be given around the boards being changed annually.

· The committee are applying for a green grant.
· A recommendation was made that prior to the grant application being submitted, a meeting takes place with a landscape gardener to outline the ‘Green Wall’ works to gain an estimate of costings for both options.
Close liaison will be required with RB.
AL suggested that Phil Metcalfe would be interested in seeing the design plans. Phil Metcalfe administers a small grant fund that could be potentially used. MJ made the meeting aware that funding would be required for the design consultant.
RB highlighted that the wall in question would need some attention prior to any work being carried out. 
MJ updated the meeting on the Program Theme which is theatrical – All the world’s a stage. Festival begins May 26th.
RB stated the open air pool will open May 27th. JR suggested this be in some way incorporated into the festival. 
JH suggested a Victorian bathing  theme for the opening of the open air pool.
MK explained that they are very much involved and are contributing to the children’s boards.
BB explained that  Ashby Museum will be linking in and providing photography workshops, with an exhibition over the weekend.

RB Raised the state of the walls facing Lewis Charlton and the Library. Paint flaking and area looks a mess. Could this area be included in the scope of the project? MK Suggested this could be an opportunity for the school children to get involved. JF offered the ATC grounds staff could clear the area.
Action – MK and JF to liaise.
· MJ confirmed that the committee now has a published constitution and bank account.
b) Ashby Library – asset of community value
· JR confirmed that this has now been approved and communicated to the ATC.
c) Car park development
· JR explained that progress is now being made and the project team have had their first full meeting. A design team has been engaged and various surveys are being undertaken. Once surveys are completed the demolition will begin. Demolition Notices have been issued and neighbours made aware. Grounds maintenance works have already started, including the removal of various trees and bushes. One issue has arisen with the Diamond Cable box on the corner. LCC Highways are involved in the discussions around the in/out routes for the carpark to ensure that traffic flow is maintained. A traffic survey will begin next week commencing 27/2, including a historic assessment of accidents and hot spots. There are no next stage designs at the moment.
· There will be close links with the NFC once designs are in place, and the Project Board will be looking at sustainable drainage and making the area ‘green’ creating a corridor effect with trees to create height. The aim is to make the area forest friendly. JR will liaise with PM over designs.
d) Branding, signage and promotion
· JF began by  explaining that the outcome of the Coalville initiative was still awaited. JH highlighted that there is still a significant amount of work to be done on branding and marketing, a review is required of current PR materials. Establishing what the Ashby USPs are, ensuring that we link in with other initiatives i.e. Love Loughborough, Shop DLZ. JH suggested it would be useful to wait until the outcome of the Purple Flag submission for accreditation had been announced and to also consider Walkers Are Welcome accreditation, this could create more footfall and promote walking.
· AL explained that the NFC are currently working on a branding toolkit which may be helpful for this part of the project. 

Action JH and AL to meet to discuss toolkit.
BB Made the point that during the course of the car park design the project needs to be made aware of all possible signage.
e) Section 106 funding
· JR will report update at next meeting

f) National Forest links
· AL updated meeting on how the NFC will support the various projects. Phil Metcalfe will attend future C&L meetings and Richard Drakeley will sit on the Project Board. The NFC focus is on benefits for residents and linkages to cycle centres etc.
g) Other matters arising
JR and TW updated the group on the purpose and outcome of the recent meeting regarding creating more sports facilities. This will benefit the school and town. TW Is setting up a working group and invites have been issued.

NWLDC and ATC  are very supportive of this initiative. Land is being considered for the location of a sports hall.
Partner Updates
Ashby Library
· TB the library has a half term event and Summer Reading event. TW requested the topic of the challenge.
Action TB to provide reading challenge topic to TW.
· Pilot of Smart Libraries ongoing,  gives customers more flexible access but may create problems of isolation for those who use the library for company.
· In July the launch of Health Collection – books on long term health conditions. Titles approved by doctors and specialists.
JF Asked for progress on the Electrical Reading Pilot. TB Explained not hugely successful when staff not around. Research and results shows that children should be encouraged to read books and electronic reading not as affective.
Lewis Charlton School
· MK gave an overview of Lewis Charlton school and its focus on the individual child. Opportunities given for bushcraft and arts. They link in with Hood Leisure centre for sports needs. MK and RB agree to build on these links for the future. MK will feedback to the school Head after the meeting  and sees many opportunities to get involved. MK A would like to liaise with TW re DT needs.
Action MK and TW to arrange meeting between both schools.
Ashby Museum
· BB explained that Historic England had commissioned a pilot at Worsley School. Ashby museum delivering talks on Ashby history. TW identified a possible collaboration for Ivanhoe College Enrichment Days and Ashby Museum.
Action BB and TW to liaise

No update for Hood Leisure Centre
Nothing further from Arts Committee

 National Forest Company
· AL updated on the creation of the forest for learning project.
Action AL to share details with MK and TW

· Black to Green Project – Wendy May is involved.

· March 7 NFC Forum at Calke Abbey directed at businesses JF and JH attending
JF presented, and circulated, the Terms of Reference and Governance Structure, any feedback to be shared at the next meeting.
Next Meeting

Ashby Library 7th April 1pm.
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